Edwalton, Gamston & District u3a (EGDu3a)

Newsletter May 2022 

Web Version
Our Motto is ‘Live, Laugh and Learn’ – but most of all LAUGH!

 I can’t even count the number of times that I failed arithmetic at school. (Unknown)

1. Please bring along the correct amount for the entrance fee (cost £1 per member or visitor) as it is difficult to provide change from £10 or £20 notes.

2. Tea/coffee will be available but please bring along your own mug or cup so that we can do away with using plastic containers and help save the Planet!

3. The meeting will start promptly at 1.30 pm. The Church Hall is located at 1 Vicarage Green, Edwalton and can be accessed via Wellin Lane or Edwald Road. 

4. COVID-19 is still a risk even though wearing face masks is not a legal requirement.

5. Please do not attend if you have any COVID-19 symptoms.


Are You Willing to Join our Executive Committee?

The Executive Committee effectively manages and organises our u3a. Its members facilitate the smooth running of our u3a by taking on different roles. Some members take on critical roles and serve as officers (e.g. Chair, vice-Chair, Treasurer) but others serve as ordinary members with duties which they have volunteered to undertake (e.g. Outings Coordinator, Newsletter Editor, Groups Coordinator). Whether an officer or ordinary member, individuals only serve for a fixed period of time and, at our AGM in September, some committee members must step down. In particular, we need to replace the posts of Chair and vice-Chair. Also, ordinary members Joan Mayhew (Outings Coordinator and Pub Quiz Organiser) and Terry Mayhew (Newsletter Editor) have reached the end of their period of tenure. 

We have reminded you of some of these vacancies in earlier Newsletters and at monthly meetings. Now, we seek fresh nominations for the September AGM. If you are interested in joining the Executive Committee, nomination forms are available from the Business Secretary (Sue Bryant at email redacted), and will be made available at upcoming monthly meetings.
Volunteer needed for Immediate Vacancy

We need a Refreshments Coordinator to organise tea/coffee, biscuits, etc for our monthly main meetings. The coordinator is supported by members of Interest Groups which assist on a rota system. If you are willing to help but require more information, contact Chris Shaw on 07906 072251. For now, Isabel Martindale will coordinate and Sue Bryant will top up the two Refreshment bags and deliver them to the meetings.
Planned Speakers for 2022

Thurs 9 June: John Hope will return to give a talk on ‘Extra Time’.

Thurs 14 July: A talk about ‘Rutland’ by Richard Adams.
EGDu3A Website

Our website (https://edgamu3a.weebly.com) provides information and pictures about the monthly meetings, how to join, range of interest groups and other matters. Our retiring Webmaster, Steve Barrett, would welcome comments, ideas, photos, group updates, etc. For now, please contact Steve at email redacted or edgamu3a.weebly.com

Please note also that we have a Facebook page which members can access via our website home page. News items and photos can be emailed to Sandra Morrey at email redacted.
Note from our Groups Coordinator (John Todd)

I am very pleased to note that many new members have joined one or more of our Interest Groups. It is good to read all the news about the wide range of topics and interests covered by our groups, but I am always keen to hear of new ideas. Any member wishing to join a group but not sure who to contact or needing advice, please contact the group leader or myself. Also, I am always happy to assist any member who has a suggestion for a new group. Simply contact me at a monthly meeting or at email redacted or 0115 914 7074 or 07590 571945.

EGDu3a Current Interest Groups

PLEASE NOTE: As a matter of courtesy, would members of Interest Groups please advise their Group Leaders/Contacts in advance if they are not able to attend scheduled meetings.

Art Appreciation (Roy Townsend):  We meet on the morning of the 3rd Wednesday of the month with venues rotating through members’ homes. We meet next at 10.30 am at Roy’s house on Wed 18 May when Anna Binns will talk about the Sheffield sculpture ‘Women of Steel’ and Ray Dunajko will talk about Banksy’s mural ‘Girl with a Pierced Eardrum’ and about Banksy in general. For further information, please contact Roy at email redacted 
Board Games Group (Geoff Challinger): This new group planned to hold its inaugural meeting at 62 Melton Gardens on Mon 4 Apr at 2.00 pm.  It is likely that future meetings will occur on the 1st Monday of each month. If you are interested in joining, get in touch with Geoff on 07921-175936 or at email redacted  

Book Group (Roy Townsend): Meets normally on the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 2.30 pm in a member’s home. However, the next meeting will be at 2.30 pm at Roy’s house on Wed 11 May. New members are welcome. For further information, please contact Roy at email redacted
Bridge Group (Wendy Danzey): Meets at Josephine Cutts’ house each Tuesday at 2.15 pm, so next on Tues 3 May. We have nine active members and would welcome two or three more, either experienced players or willing learners. Anyone interested in joining, please contact Wendy on 07775 767243 or at email redacted.

Chatterbox/Coffee Shop Group (Chris Shaw/Pauline Barrett): Meets on the last Thursday of the month at 10.30 am in The Poppy & Pint, Lady Bay. We meet next on Thurs 26 May. The format is basically ‘tea/coffee and gossip/chat’. For updated information, contact Chris at 0115 974 5512 or 07906 072251. 
Church Visiting Group (Mike Groves): The idea is to meet once a month for a visit to a church followed by lunch. We will liaise with each church in order to arrange a convenient date and time. After our inaugural visit to Bunny, we plan a guided tour of St Barnabas Catholic Cathedral in Nottingham on Tues 10 May at 10.30 am. The cathedral (opposite the Playhouse on Derby Rd) was designed by Augustus Welby Pugin, the famous Victorian architect. The visit will be followed by lunch at 1.00 pm at Larwood & Voce, Fox Rd, West Bridgford. If you are interested in joining this visit, contact Mike by Thurs 5 May at email redacted
Craft Group (Prue Brandt): Meets on the 1st Monday of the month at 10.00 am in The Holy Spirit Social Centre, Victoria Rd, West Bridgford. There is no meeting on Mon 2 May as it is a Bank Holiday. The session on Mon 6 June is under discussion and on Mon 4 July, Pam Burley is going to lead a session on card making. For further information, please contact Prue at email redacted.
Craft Project Group (Chris Sutherland): We are affiliated to the Craft Group but have our own agenda. We meet at 10.00 am on the 3rd Monday of the month at the home of a group member. The next meeting is on Mon 16 May at Julie Challenger’s house with people doing whatever they are currently working on. For further information, contact Chris at email redacted. 

Cycling Group (Isabel Martindale): Rides will be arranged according to weather and availability. For further information, contact Isabel at email redacted. 

Family History Group (Volunteer leader needed): Pre-Covid, we met at the Willow Tree pub on the 1st Monday of the month at 2.00 pm to search for our ancestors. However, there doesn’t seem to be a suitable venue with WiFi available at the moment.  Nor has anyone come forward to indicate they would be willing to take over leadership of the group. 
French (Eileen Loftus): We are a small group of learners and competent speakers seeking to improve our reading, writing and speaking skills. We meet at 11.00 am in The Meadow Covert pub on the 3rd Wednesday of the month. For further information, contact Eileen at email redacted. 
Gardening (Fiona Steele): We meet usually on the 1st Thursday of the month at members’ homes or other locations. We meet next in the afternoon of Thurs 5 May for a trip to Lea Gardens near Matlock. For further details, contact Fiona at 0115 981 2780 or email redacted.
History (Kuo Hsiang Choong): This reformed group studies many aspects of History. Usually, we meet on the 2nd Wednesday of the month at 10.30 am in the Willow Tree pub. However, we will meet next on Wed 18 May for the topic ‘My Mothers’ Epic Journey’ (note that the apostrophe is correctly placed!) by Rom Pietryka. Although the pub doesn’t open until 11.00 am, we have been given special dispensation to begin at 10.30 am. For further information, please contact Kuo Hsiang at email redacted. 

Lunch Club (Mike Groves): We meet socially over lunch on the 3rd Thursday of the month and, until further notice, at The Poppy & Pint, Pierrepont Road, Lady Bay, NG2 5DX. We meet next on Thurs 19 May at 12.00 noon, so come and join us. For information about our meetings, contact Mike at email redacted.
Music Appreciation (Chris Shaw): We plan to meet again in the near future for music, including an element of opera. If you are interested in joining, please contact Chris at 0115 974 5512 or 07906 072251. 

Outings Group (Joan Mayhew): The following events have been planned, so email email redacted for places still available. Alternatively, sign up at the monthly meeting on Thurs 12 May:

Tues 3 May – 10.30 am. A visit has been arranged to Nottingham Castle following the talk given at our September AGM. Built for William the Conqueror in 1068, the castle was largely demolished in 1651 (apart from its walls and gates) and replaced by a Georgian mansion. Recently, it has undergone a £30M restoration with new exhibits, caves and a Robin Hood adventure area. Group rates apply if more than 15 people attend (adult £11.70, concession (65+) £10.80, optional tours: cave £4.50, Robin Hood adventure £2.70. Explore in your own time after entry. Sign up and pay at the April meeting and indicate if you would like to do the optional extras. Payment in advance is essential.
Wed 8 June – 11.00 am. National Brewery Museum, Burton-on-Trent £12. Approx 2-hour tour of the brewery. Experience the brewing process and taste 3 of their beers followed by a visit to the Shire horses. There is a cafe on site if you wish to have lunch afterwards but there is no plan for a group lunch. 

Tues 12 July – 10.00 am. Skylarks Nature Reserve, Holme Pierrepont £3. A guided walk around the Reserve, looking at wildlife, trees, etc, with a reserve warden. Approx 1.5-2 hours. The cost is £3 a head and you can pay on the day, but you must sign up. The tour will include a brief history of the site, the various habitats it contains (such as meadows, woodland, wetlands, lakes and ponds), some of the recent work carried out on site and you will visit some of the viewing screens. Hopefully, you will see many species of birds such as the hobby, oyster catcher, lapwing, egret, grebe, sandpiper, ringed plover and various warblers, ducks and geese. If we’re really lucky, a kingfisher, but I cannot guarantee they will be there, as is Nature’s way.

Painting Group (Josephine Cutts): Meets on the 3rd Thursday of the month at 10.00 am at the home of Josephine Cutts. We meet next on Thurs 19 May when the subject will be ‘A Holiday Memory’. Among paintings of ‘Bouquets’ done in April were those from Ann Widdowson and Diana Gamble, shown below. For further information, please contact Josephine at email redacted.
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Photography for Fun (Stan Darling): Meets on the 3rd Monday of the month at 2.30 pm in Holme Pierrepont & Gamston Village Hall. The topic for our next meeting on Mon 16 May will be ‘Liquid Containers’. Our April topic was ‘Close Up or An Unusual Angle’. This produced some interesting shots some of which turned the world upside down. The images below are of a Kestrel’s Eye (Stan Darling) and a Flower of Spoons (Sue Law). For further information, contact Stan at email redacted.
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Psychology (Isabel Martindale): The Group meets on the 3rd Tuesday of each month at 2.00 pm in The Meadow Covert pub. We meet next on Tues 17 May. New members are very welcome. For further information, contact Isabel on 07481 019319.

Science Group (John Todd): Meets at 2.00 pm on the 3rd Wednesday of the month in Holme Pierrepont & Gamston Village Hall. A charge of £2 per member covers the cost of hiring the hall. Our next meeting is on Wed 18 May to hear Professor Ian MacDonald tell us about nutrition for building up your resources prior to undertaking significant physical activities. Ian has an international reputation for his study of human metabolism. In Wed 15 June, Professor James Miller will return and tell us about the importance of cosmic rays to our planet. Any member wishing to join the Science Group can send an email to John and he will add you to the circulation list. Contact: email redacted or 0115 9147074 or 07590 571945. 
Scrabble (Sue Brittain): We meet on the 3rd Monday of the month from at 2.00 pm at a member’s home on a rotational basis depending on commitments. Next, Mon 16 May. This is friendly, social group and the main aim is simply to enjoy ourselves. We do not keep records of winners or losers and there is no league. New members are always welcome! For further information, contact Sue at email redacted.
Shakespeare Play Reading Group (Josephine Cutts): We meet on the 4th Thursday of the month at 2.00 pm at the home of Josephine Cutts. Our next meeting is on Thurs 26 May when we will continue reading parts from ‘Othello’. For further information, please contact Josephine at email redacted
Spanish Group (Janet Fishel): We are a Spanish Improvers Group and meet on the 2nd and 4th Monday of the month at 11.00 am in the Meadow Covert. The next meetings are on Mon 9 and 23 May. Due to size constraints, the group is now full. For further information, please contact Janet at email redacted.
Sunday Singles (Cherry Brandon): We meet on the 4th Sunday of the month and our next meeting will be on Sun 22 May at 12.00 noon in the Willow Tree pub. New members are welcome to join. Further information is available from Cherry at email redacted.
Table Tennis (Isabel Martindale): We meet each Wednesday at 10.50 am in the foyer of Rushcliffe Arena and play until noon. The session is followed by a visit to the Arena Cafe. The next meeting is on Wed 4 May. We welcome new members. For further information, contact Isabel at email redacted.
Walking Group (Sheila & George Golledge): We aim to meet at 10.30 am on the 3rd Friday of each month. We meet next at 10.30 am on Fri 20 May at the Goose at Gamston for a 5-mile circular walk from Gamston to Bassingfield, Stragglethorpe, Shepherds and the new Crem, and returning via the Grantham Canal. To join us, or for further information, contact Sheila and George at email redacted.
Wine Tasting Group (Richard Davis): Meets at 2.00 pm on the 4th Wednesday of the month in Holme Pierrepont & Gamston Village Hall, Old Tollerton Road, Gamston NG2 6NX.  Our next meeting will be on Wed 25 May when we will be tasting a selection of Rose Wines. Our emphasis remains ‘Live, Laugh and Learn’ without getting too serious. For further information, contact Richard on 0115 981 2970.

Writing for Fun (Pauline Barrett): We meet at 10.15 am on the 1st Thursday of the month at the home of a group member. We meet next on Thurs 5 May for the topic ‘Pool’. Due to size constraints, the group is now full. For further information, contact Pauline at email redacted.
Singing on a Friday at West Bridgford u3a

The person who runs West Bridgford's Singing on a Friday (Sue) has invited any of our u3a members to join in their Singing for Fun group on the 2nd and 4th Friday of the month. They meet next on Fri 13 May at 10.15 am for a sing song and refreshments. Please check details before you go at https://u3asites.org.uk/west-bridgford/contact or phone 0115 871 1810.

Note about Post Office Stamp Changes

The Post Office is withdrawing the old type ‘Definitive’ (i.e. non-special event and commemorative) stamps in favour of the newer bar-coded stamps. There is a way of exchanging stocks and a warning that the bar code is an integral part of the stamp and should not be detached.  See https://www.royalmail.com/sending/barcoded-stamps
Did You Know?

Legal Helpline: Members can access a 24-hour Legal Helpline by phoning 0344 770 1040 and quoting u3a Legal Helpline.

Community Save a Life Scheme: This is a FREE online national training scheme designed to teach everyone basic life-saving skills. If interested, visit www.virtual-college.co.uk/prepared.

The Suzy Lamplugh Trust: This exists to ensure that everyone feels and is safer through Campaigning, Training and the National Stalking Helpline. It provides advice on Internet safety, particularly when using social networks, online dating sites, computers, email and mobile phones. For information, visit www.suzylamplugh.org.
EGDu3a and the Wider Community

Social Prescribing. This enables GPs and other frontline healthcare professionals to refer patients to ‘services’ in their community instead of offering medicine-based solutions. Here are 3 examples of who could benefit from social prescribing: those who have (a) been bereaved or act as long-term carers and feel isolated owing to the demands put on them, (b) recently retired with few or no hobbies and (c) moved to a new area and find it hard to make friends and become part of the community.

We can help by talking to local GP surgeries or associated social prescribing link workers and explaining what u3A can offer. Potential benefits include: building confidence, defeating loneliness, learning new skills, feeling supported and valued and enjoying life.

Trent Dementia. A Nottingham-based charity which aims to improve the quality of care, support and wellbeing of people living with dementia. It runs projects and events for them and their supporters. If someone you know has had a recent dementia diagnosis, you can contact them via www.trentdementia.org.uk or on 0115 748 4220.

Saving Plastic Bottle tops. One of our members, Pauline Barrett, initiated this project. Bring along any tops to our monthly meetings or contact Pauline at email redacted. Alternatively, tops can be dropped off at the Tollerton Post Office on Melton Road. All proceeds go to the Dove Cottage Hospice in the Vale of Belvoir.

Grantham Canal. The Canal and River Trust encourages Rushcliffe residents to take advantage of the haven for wildlife presented by the Grantham Canal. The charity also runs regular volunteering sessions in order to tackle litter, lay hedges, etc. To find out more, visit canalrivertrust.org.uk.

Bulk Waste Collection. If you have items that your local Waste & Recycling Centre cannot accept, there are other possibilities. For large items, call 0115 981 9911 or book collections via the rushcliffe.gov.uk website. For large electrical items, call 0115 914 8408.

Recycle your old Spectacles. If you have an old or unwanted pair of spectacles, you can help others with sight-related issues living locally and in developing countries by simply handing them in to the Specsavers store at 25-27 Central Avenue, West Bridgford.

Litter Picking. Some of our members belong to a group which meets regularly at Holme Pierrepont & Gamston Village Hall on the 3rd Saturday of each month to pick up litter in the local area. Equipment is provided by Rushcliffe Council. You can register and get details via gamstonlitterpickers@gmail.com.

Jokes from Joan Mayhew
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When a kid says
“daddy, | want
mommy” that's the
kid version of “I'd
like to speak to

My wife wanted to
disgrace me in the
presence of her

friends, she said I
wasn't good in bed,
She was shocked
when they all
disagreed with her,





Diary Summary of This Month’s Events and Interest Groups

	Week/

Time
	Monday

2,9,16,23
	Tuesday

3,10,17,24  
	Wednesday

4,11,18,25  
	Thursday

5,12,19,26
	Friday

6,13,20,27

	1st am
	2nd Craft Group (no meeting due to Bank Holiday)
	
	4th Table Tennis
	5th Writing for Fun
	

	1st pm
	2nd Family History (not meeting at present)

4th Boardgames
	3rd Bridge
	
	5th Gardening
	

	2nd am
	9th Spanish
	10th Church Visiting Group
	11th Table Tennis


	
	

	2nd pm
	9th History 
	10th Bridge
	11h Book Club (note date change this month)


	12th Monthly Meeting at Edwalton Church Hall
	

	3rd am
	16th Craft Project Group
	 
	18th History (note date change this month)

18th Art Appreciation 

18th French

18th Table Tennis
	19th Painting Group

19th Lunch Club (Poppy and Pint)
	20th Walking Group 

	3rd pm
	16th      Photography for Fun

16th Scrabble
	17th Bridge

17th Psychology
	18th Science
	19th Executive Committee Meeting
	

	4th am
	23rd Spanish
	
	25th Table Tennis


	26th Chatterbox


	

	4th pm
	
	24th Bridge
	25th Wine Tasting


	26th Shakespeare Play Reading
	

	NB: The Sunday Singles Group meets on the 4th Sunday of the month, so Sun 22 May


Thurs 12 May, 1.30 pm – Monthly Meeting at Edwalton Church Hall, NG12 4AP


Stan Darling


Our very own Stan will talk about ‘Lesser-known British Butterflies’





Stan says: “Medical consultants know a lot about a little. GPs know a little about a lot. As a retired GP, I bring the latter approach to the range of interests and hobbies that I pursue. In my presentation, I combine my interest in photography with a particular interest in the natural world of butterflies This is illustrated by photographs that I’ve been lucky enough to take of suitably obliging insects.”


























Are You Losing u3a email Because it’s Going into Junk/Spam?


Some of you may not be receiving copies of the Newsletter (and other items arriving via email) because they are being treated as Junk or Spam and going into your Junk Mail! Please check your Junk Mail and ensure that your u3a contacts are being treated as bona fide correspondents!








